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From the Chair of the Committee 

Rt Hon Dr Thérèse Coffey MP  
Secretary of State for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs 
2 Marsham Street   
London   
SW1P 4DF 

12 December 2022 
 
Dear Secretary of State 

 
Avian Influenza  

 
I am writing to you following our discussion of avian influenza at your appearance 

before the Environment, Food and Rural Affairs Committee on 6 December.  

 

You recognised that we are currently experiencing the largest and longest outbreak 

of avian influenza in history. The risk of disease outbreak, on top of rising input costs 

continues to bring increased uncertainty for poultry producers, affecting the financial 

viability of the sector and having a profound effect on farmers’ mental health. Urgent 

action is need to both address the immediate needs of the sector and to manage the 

longer-term impact this virulent strain of the disease is likely to have. We are therefore 

calling on the government to: 

 

Strengthen the compensation package 

The Committee welcomed the changes to 






